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Dinner Hosted for the
2023 Summer Project
#29 Teachers

On Monday, 5 January 2024, Mrs.
Hataya Kulsakul, the Thai Consulate-
General Sydney hosted a welcoming
dinner for the 2024 Summer Project
#29 volunteer teachers at her resi-
dence. BTCL School committee mem-
bers and some parents were also in

attendance.

The dinner provided a valuable op-
portunity for the teachers to discuss
with the Consul-General regarding the
volunteer teacher selection process
for the project by Chulalongkorn
University. The discussion also cov-
ered the project's criteria, which vary
by country and that included living
conditions, hospitality, student age
range, and class size. As a result, the
teachers tailored their lesson plans
accordingly. The evening was filled
with pleasant conversation, and eve-

ryone had a great time.
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‘Thank You’ NSW School
of Languages (NSL)

BTCL School would like to express our
sincere “Thank you” to the NSL Princi-
pal, Ms Teresa Naso and all personnel
involved for allowing our BTCL School
to use an additional storage room at
NSL facility. Our committee and some
parents helped in relocating all school
items to the new storage at school on
Sunday, 7 January 2024 during the
Summer school holiday. This extra
storage has already proven to be
invaluable. We really appreciate the

NSL generosity and support.

Also, BTCL School would like to extend
a BIG thank you to our dedicated

committee members and parents who

volunteered their time to help relo-

ADVDLA T NSW SChOOl Of Languages cate our school items during their
q

Summer school break.
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Workshop by Dr. Tee,
OrthoBoutique

It is a pleasure to share about Dr.
Teesit Green (Dr. Tee), a highly
qualified Thai specialist orthodon-
tist based in Sydney! Dr. Tee's
commitment extends beyond his
expertise as BTCL School has re-

ceived generous support from him.

Dr. Tee actively engaged with our
school community by sponsoring
our 2023 Summer Project #29.
During the project on 23 January
2024, Dr. Tee led a captivating
workshop for our students, cover-
ing essential topics such as dental
and oral care, as well as food nutri-

tion.

Dr. Tee kindly ran a second work-
shop on Sunday, 25 February 2024,
specifically for our Sunday School
students, teachers, and parents.
His presentation engaged the
students' interest with fun facts,
making learning enjoyable. Follow-
ing the workshop, Dr. Tee met with
parents to discuss dental health,
including treatment options for
misaligned teeth. He generously
provided free consultations and

answered all their questions.

For those seeking a skilled ortho-
dontist, Dr. Tee practices at Ortho-
Boutique in Surry Hills. We are
grateful for his dedication to our

school and the broader community.

Workshop lauamnua® OrthoBoutique
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Visiting the Thai Ambassador in Canberra

On Tuesday, 29 January 2024, Ms.
Arjaree Sriratanaban, the Ambassa-
dor of the Royal Thai Embassy,
Canberra welcomed Dr Songsri
Foran, the School Coordinator, 6
teachers of the Summer Project
#29, an advisor from Chulalongkorn
University, some of the BTCL
School Committee, and parents.
The Ambassador was reported on

the operating results of the project.

This Summer Project was a collabo-
ration between the BTCL School
and the Faculty of Education,
Chulalongkorn University in dis-
patching volunteer teachers from

Thailand to teach Thai language,

Thai traditional music, and

dances for the Thai chil-

Royal Thai Embassy Royal
Canberra c

dren in Australia. The

project provided opportu-

nities for children with

Thai background who

were born in Australia to

learn their own language, sy
and culture during the 5-

week Sum-

mer school

holiday.
The Project
was well
received by

the Thai

community

in Sydney and nearby areas.



2024 Chinese New Year
Celebration

It was fantastic to learn that our Year 4
-6 students were chosen to perform
their traditional Thai dance at two City
of Sydney events for the 2024 Lunar

Festival!

The students participated in a rehears-
al with other groups on Tuesday, 30
January 2024 at Sydney Town Hall.
They then proudly showcased their
dance "Rabum Ayutthaya" at the 2024
Lunar Street Festival in Haymarket on
Saturday, 10 February 2024. Despite
the unpleasant weather, the students

delivered a delightful performance.

The students had the opportunity to
perform the same dance again for the
Lunar New Year celebration at Sydney
Town Hall on Saturday, 17 February
2024. The audience was thoroughly
impressed by their talent and dedica-

tion.
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Passing of Kru Pa-
kornkarn Nopparat-
tanasakul

The BTCL School community re-
grets on the passing of Kru James
(Pakornkarn  Nopparattanasakul).
We would like to extend our con-

dolences to his family and friends.

A prayer for Abhidhamma services
were held for Kru James on Sun-
days, 4 and 20 April 2024. His
funeral took place on Wednesday,
21 February 2024. The Thai Consu-
late-General Sydney, Khun Hattaya
Kusakul together with her staff
members, BTCL committee mem-
bers, parents, and friends attended

the funeral. May Kru James rest in

peace.




Fascinating Thaitown
2024

Several BTCL School students
proudly showcased their talents at
the Fascinating Thaitown 2024
event on Saturday, 17 February
2024. This event was part of the

Lunar Festival 2024 celebrations.

The students collaborated with the
Siam Classic Dance Studio, per-
forming Thai Isarn music
(Ponglang), traditional dance
("Thida Fah-yard"), and partici-
pating in a Klongyao procession.
The event drew a distinguished
crowd, including the Thai Consu-
late-General Sydney and her offi-
cials, representatives from the Thai
Business Association, and mem-
bers of the local community. The
Deputy Lord Mayor, Mr. Councillor
Robert Kok, presided over the

opening ceremony.

Our students' performances were a
highlight of the event, showcasing
their talent and diverse skills. They
brought joy to both Thai and non-
Thai attendees in Thaitown and the

surrounding area.

Since 2020, BTCL School has collab-
orated with the Siam Classic Dance
Studio to introduce the Klongyao
procession to the Thaitown cele-
brations, enriching the cultural

experience for all.

3% Fascinating Thaitown 2024
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2024 Premier’'s Harmony Dinner

On Thursday, 14 March 2024, Dr
Songsri Foran, BTCL School Co-
ordinator led some of her commit-
tee members and parents joined
the 2024 Premier's Harmony Din-
ner at the Grand Ballroom, ICC
Sydney. The event was hosted by
the Minister for Multiculturalism, in
the presence of the Premier of

New South Wales.

The 2024 Premier's Harmony Din-
ner promises to recognise the

significant contributions made by

multicultural leaders in NSW in
honouring the outstanding recipi-
ents of the Premier's Multicultural
Community Medals and inductees
of the Multicultural Honour Roll.

The 12 recipients were recog-
nised for their outstanding leader-
ship, innovation and community
connection to promote social co-
hesion and harmony in NSW. The
dinner contributed to a stronger
sense of unity and joy among par-

ticipants.




BTCL School Celebrates
2024 Teachers’ Day

On Sunday, 17 March 2024, BTCL
School held its annual Teachers'
Day celebration on its premises
this year. The ceremony, chaired
by School Advisor Mrs Watcharee
Newell, provided a heartwarming
opportunity for students to ex-
press their sincere gratitude to
their teachers. The event fostered
a sense of moral development and
ethical values among the children.
Recognising the importance of this
tradition, BTCL School continues to
organise this ceremony annually.
Parents also participated with joy,
making it a truly special day for the

entire school community.
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Teachers’ Lunch Term
1/2024

On Sunday, 31 March 2024,
The BTCL School Committee,
along with parents, hosted a
delightful appreciation lunch
for the teachers in recognition
of their dedication this term.
Parents generously provided
delicious food and desserts for
everyone to enjoy. Teachers,
students, and parents all

shared a happy lunch together

as usual.




Songkran Festival at
Taronga Zoo

On Sunday, 7 April 2024, BTCL
School committee, and parents
with some of the of Years 1-6 stu-
dents participated at the Songkran,
the Thai New Year festival at Ta-
ronga Zoo. The event was co-
hosted by the Royal Thai Consulate
-General Sydney, and Taronga Zoo.
Guests of honour included Mrs
Hataya Khusakul, Consul-General
of Thailand, and Ms Leila David,
Taronga Divisional Director of
Marketing, Communications &
Fundraising. In addition, Dr Songs-
ri Foran, BTCL School Coordinator

also joined the event.

Our students showcased their
talent with traditional Pong Lang
music and an elegant Thai classical
dance, "Thida Fah Yard." The lively
Pong Lang performance and the
dance added a touch of fun and
excitement for the audience.
Furthermore, two of our senior
students also served as the

event's MCs.
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Songkran Asian Food Fete, Leumeah

On Sunday, 14 April 2024 BTCL
School's students, teachers, par-
ents, and committee members had
another opportunity to participate
year of cultural immersion at
Songkran celebrations at Wat Pa
Buddharangsee Leumeah Temple.
Just like every year, BTCL School
presented a spectacular showcase
of Thai culture, featuring Thai
classical music, Pong Lang music,
Thai traditional dance, and the
Klong Yoa procession to the tem-
ple grounds. Students were given
a platform showcasing their musi-
cal and dance talents. Some
even took on the role of

event MCs.

The event was filled

with entertainment and smiles,
creating a joyous atmosphere.
The school's Klong Yoa proces-
sion was a particular highlight,
bringing fun and delight to all par-
ticipants. It was a resounding
success which made everyone
happy to be part of this merit-

making ceremony at the temple.

Thank you to our teachers, and
supportive parents who make
these events possible! This event
demonstrates the strong sense of
community within BTCL School
and their dedication to preserving

Thai cultural traditions.
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